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Seek “Partners in Mission” from Lay Marists. 

ONE HEART & ONE 
MIND FOR LIFE AND  

MISSION  

 
Week Seven Community Reflection in Preparation for  Council of the Province 
Meeting 3Oth of June to the 5th of July 2018. 
 
For Reflection… 
 
General Chapter 2017 Decision # 9d “Seek ‘partners in mission’, most obviously from 
within the Marist Family – especially lay Marists.”  
Provincial Chapter 2017 Statute # 50 “Marists in collaboration with other branches of 
the Marist Family, put themselves at the service of the Marist laity “to make the whole 
world Marist” and to give the Church – servant and poor – a Marian Face. In Fidelity to 
our origins we want to develop a strong collaboration with the other branches of the Mar-
ist family, wherever it is possible, especially in sharing our Marist Vision.” 
 
For the Report: What are the cur rent ways of collaboration with the Marist Family 
in the Sector?  
What are creative and practical ways in which the Sector can strive to increase collabora-
tion with the Marist Family in the Sector? 

OMP NEWS 
 

Death Notice 

I am deeply saddened to an-
nounce that Fr Petero Nauca 
Tagidrau sm has passed away 
in Mt St Mary’s community, 
Nadi Fiji. He was born 5th of 
July, 1974, in Lautoka, Fiji. He 
died on Friday 25th May, 2018. 
Details of his funeral to be an-
nounced later. R.I.P. 

 
Sick Confreres 

Fr Francis Xavier is still in the 
hospital in New Caledonia. It 
was reported that he is still in a 
coma., The life support has 
been removed. 
 
Fr. Antoine Tamaraka sm 
Fr. Cleophas Waisu sm 
Fr Soane Patita H. sm 
Br George  van der Zant sm 
Fr. Pio Fong sm 

Fr. Ékuasi Manu sm 
 
Fr Ekuasi (5th from the right) has 
completed his studies in the Aus-
tralian Catholic University for 
his Master in Educational Lead-
ership.  Fr Ekuasi was a part of a 
group of international students, 
came together for a morning tea 
hosted by ACU, to mark the end  
of their academic Journey. Fr 

Ekuasi is expected to return to Tonga to take his new role as the Principal for ‘Apifo’ou Col-
lege, at the end of July after a three-week break.   

 
Fr Soane ‘Ahohako sm, has 
completed his first round of stud-
ies in the Loyal School of Theol-
ogy at Ateneo De Manila Univer-
sity. He is happy in his studies 
and is doing very well. Fr Soane 
is expecting to leave for a well-
earned break to be with his mum. 
Fr Soane’s father passed away in 
January of this year , but as a 
good fighter, Soane decided to 

continue with his study. Br.  John Votai sm, has six more 
weeks to complete his CPE (Clinical Pastoral Education) in 
Manila. Br John was working in the International Novitiate 
in the Philippines. He has been appointed back to the Oce-
ania.  
 
Fr Kosema Masei sm is cur r ently here in Fiji in his prep-
aration to go to Rome for further formation/study. He will 
join confreres from OMP currently studying in Rome.  


